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Memorandum 

To: School Committee 

From: Kathleen Smith, Interim Superintendent 

Date: May 22, 2023 

 

 
A public hearing was held to determine whether the district has the capacity to offer the school 
choice program to families who do not reside in the City of Newton. Based on current enrollment 
and space limitations, it is my recommendation that the School Committee elect not to participate in 
the program for the FY24 school year. 

Kathleen A. Smith, J.D.  
Interim Superintendent of Schools 
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